
    

                      Newsletter w/c 16th December 2019 

MESSAGE FROM MISS THOMAS 

 

Attendance: 

School Target = 96% 
 
Attendance to date = 95.8% 

 Year to date: Last Week (09/12/19 – 13/12/19) 

Whole School 95.8% 94.2% 

Reception (USA & Brazil) 92.2% 87.8% 

KS1 (Australia, China, India) 95.6% 93.4% 

Y3/4 (Italy, Spain, UK) 96.8% 95.1% 

Y5/6 (Norway, Russia, Sweden) 96.4% 96.8% 

RB (France & Germany) 95.8% 94.0% 

Last week we rewarded all children with 100% attendance during term 2 with a pencil, ruler or 

notepad.  In addition to this, all children with 100% so far this year were awarded 5 house points 

and all those with attendance above our school target of 96% (but not 100%) were awarded 3 

house points.  It was really pleasing to see the huge number of children with good and excellent 

attendance so far this year – thank you for your support with this. 

However, as you will see above, attendance has now fallen below our school target.  This is partly 

because of the time of year – children are tired and there are a few bugs around.  You should now 

know your child’s attendance from their report.  In the new year, I will write to all parents of 

children whose attendance is below 93%, detailing next steps.   
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It’s been a busy few weeks at The Avenue as we move towards the end of term.  Nursery sang 

their carols beautifully to a packed hall of parents; reception performed their ‘Wriggly Christmas 

Nativity’; KS1 have done three performances of ‘Shine Star Shine’ and Y3/4 sang carols by 

candlelight around the Christmas tree.  Children will finish the term with their class Christmas 

parties on Thursday afternoon and a Christmas assembly on Friday. 

Children have also been finishing their history based topics in the last few weeks.  Y3/4 held an 

Egyptian Exhibition and Y5/6 held a ‘VE Day’ Celebration – both showed off the children’s 

knowledge really well.  Next term, Years 1-6 will be studying geography based topics, I will 

share more detail in the new year. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your support so far this year and to wish 

you all a very merry Christmas and peaceful new year.  I hope you all have a good break and 

look forward to seeing you all again on Monday 6th January.   

 

 



SAFEGUARDING UPDATE 

Just a reminder that no adults (other than staff) should be in the school building.  Please make sure 

you say goodbye to your child on the playground and allow them to go into school with their teacher.  

If you are a little late, please say goodbye to your child at the door.   

If you need to go to the office, please drop your child in the playground and then go around to the 

front door.  There will always be a member of staff working at the front desk. 

LETTERS 

Just a reminder that we are no longer sending home paper copies of letters unless there is a return 

slip that needs to come in on paper.  Instead we are emailing all letters so please make sure the 

office have an up to date email address for you.  All letters are also posted on our website, should 

you not receive one and we will continue to keep a few paper copies in the front reception area.  

Wherever possible, permission will be requested to be given through Wisepay.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUR CHRISTMAS TREE 

This year, our Tree for the Minster Christmas Tree Festival was 

decorated by the children in France and Germany classes. They made 

their own decorations to represent our Avenue Community as well as a 

bit of something Christmassy.  

The whole school visited Minster Church on Friday 6th December to see 

our tree along with all the other trees on display.  Thanks to all the 

parent volunteers who helped out to make this possible. 

 

 

KS1’S ‘SHINE, STAR, SHINE’ CHRISTMAS PLAY 

This year KS1 have worked hard on their Christmas production of ‘Shine Star, Shine!’. They have 

worked hard on their acting, singing and dancing this term to entertain their family and friends and 

are all now very talented thespians! They brilliantly told the story of a Big Star who lost his sparkle 

and was unable to light the way to the stable in Bethlehem. After lots of encouraging songs and 

dancing, the Big Star was given some help by the kind, smaller stars. They led him to the stable 

where a special baby lay, on a very special night. We wish to take this opportunity to say a very 

big thank you to all the parents and relatives who have supported their production this year. 

Congratulations to all of the children in KS1 for your amazing performance this year – Well Done! 

CONGRATULATIONS TO: 

Arafat on achieving your half way to Bronze Certificate. Alfie, Summer, Chloe and 
Paige on your Bronze badge. Amelia-Rose, Jack, Toby, Ashley and Raurie on your 
Silver Badge. Ryan and Immy on achieving your Platinum badge and Tyler on your 

Diamond badge 

Well Done Everyone. 



Online Safety 

No doubt, many of our children will receive new devices over the Christmas period and Christmas 

is a time when we all want to share information through social media.  Attached to this fortnight’s 

newsletter is some advice for parents and children regarding this.  Please have a look and share 

the relevant information with your child. 

 VIP Tea 

Well done to Ava, Harry, Harry, Lexie, Pranav, Scarlette, Tamara and Will, from KS2, who were 

selected by their teachers to join me for VIP tea. Well done also to Lincoln, Aggy, Jacob, Reece, 

Mason and Izabelle, from Reception and KS1.  We enjoyed some beautiful iced biscuits for both 

VIP teas.  Thank you to Miss Morgan and Mrs O’Hagan for preparing these with the children. 

Healthy Eating 

One of our areas for development this year is to work with the children on healthy lifestyles.  We 

have already increased the amount of physical activity that children do each week.  Next term we 

will be starting to look at food.   

Our first step will be to focus on what children are eating at playtime.  All children from nursery to 

Year 2 are provided with a piece of fruit every day as part of the government scheme, this will 

continue in the new year.   

Children at KS2 are able to bring a piece of fruit or vegetable to eat at playtime.  In the new year 

this is the only snack children will be able to eat at playtime so please make sure you send your 

child with something appropriate.  Thank you for your support with this. 

 

CHRISTMAS LUNCH 

On Tuesday 17th December, we all enjoyed a delicious Christmas Lunch  

 

 

 

 

 



YEAR 3 AND 4 

 It has been a couple weeks for year 3 and 4, we have had a visit from SSE who came to talk to us 

about electrical safety.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

We held an exhibition to showcase the children’s work on Ancient Egypt. 

         

    

   

 

 

 

We also held our own election. Ellie Elegant from the Transform party was the winning candidate, 

whose manifesto included that young carers had a break, struggling families had help and help for 

the people at the end of their life. 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 



        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Check the Acorn Education website for current job vacancies within the 

trust 

https://acorneducationtrust.com/job-vacancies 

 

 

 

 

 

Vacancy for a Parent Academy Council Member 

 

Would you like to take an active role in supporting our school and its students? 

 

We are looking for new parent representatives to join our Academy Council. 

 

The Academy Council operates as a sub-committee of The Acorn Education Trust Board of Trustees. 

 

As a member of the Academy Council this role is to both support and challenge the school.  You will 
need to ask questions to help investigate how the school is progressing.  Simply by asking key 
questions and listening to the responses, you can help.   

 

Much like a Governing Body, the Academy Council’s role is to: 

 

¶ Ensure children learn in a safe environment and to the maximum of their ability 

¶ Ensure clarity of vision, ethos and strategic direction 

¶ Hold the Head to account for the educational performance of the Academy and its students 

¶ Promote the safety and wellbeing of students including behaviour, discipline and attendance. 

 

You will be provided with training and support and would be expected to attend 4 evening meetings during the 
academic school year. 

 

If you have the skills, time, commitment and discretion to help The Avenue School move forward please contact 
Zoe Stockley, Governance Adviser for an application form.  

Acorn Education Trust, c/o Kingdown School, Woodcock Road, Warminster, BA12 9DR.  
Telephone:  01985 224220.  Email zas@acorneducationtrust.com. 

 

https://acorneducationtrust.com/job-vacancies
mailto:zas@acorneducationtrust.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

POLITE REMINDER  

Our school is a No Smoking site and this includes the entrance to our school. 

Please respect this. 

OUR SCHOOL DAY 

Just a reminder that in the morning the school gates will now be unlocked at 8:35am, as stated 

in the letter that went out last year. 

We would respectfully like to point out that the end of the school day is 3:10pm.  Only in 

exceptional circumstances should a child be removed from school early.  Routine dentist and 

doctor’s appointments should be booked, where possible, outside of school hours.  If you 

do have such an appointment and your child needs to leave early, please speak to your child’s 

class teacher. Thank you. 

 

 

MILITARY PARENTS 

Just a reminder that Mrs. Leeson our Parent and Support Worker is available to 

discuss any concerns that you may have in relation to the impact the upcoming 

exercises and tours may have on your child. If you wish to arrange an appointment 

you can call the main office or alternatively drop into school to arrange. If you 

would like your child to create a “bluey” whilst a loved one is away, please could 

you provide contact details in a sealed envelope for the attention of Mrs. Leeson, 

so that this can be arranged. As with last time, if postage is required they will be 

sent home with the child but if postage is free they will be sent directly. 

Members of the Army Reserve 

Please let the school know if either parent is on full time commitment to the Army 

Reserve because we will receive extra funding to support your child in school – 

just as we do for members of the regular armed forces. 

TD days 2019/2020 

 

Monday 2nd September 2019 

Tuesday 3rd September 2019 

Wednesday 23rd  October 2019 

Monday 24th February 2020 

Friday 26th June 2020 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

19th December      Class Christmas Parties 

20th December      End Of Term 

6th January 2020      First Day Of Term 

 


